NORTH WALES CROSS COUNTRY ASSOCIATION

(CYMDEITHAS RHEDEG TRAWS GWLAD GOGLEDD CYMRU)

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
Minutes of the 38th Annual General Meeting of the ‘David Alun Williams’ North Wales Cross Country League in association with Grand Prix Express which was at Gwersyllt Community Resource Centre on Friday 22nd April 2022.
Members present: Russell Godwin (Chairman), Gareth Hughes (Vice Chairman), Bernie Jones (Secretary), and representatives from Abergele, Buckley, Colwyn Bay, Deeside, Oswestry, Prestatyn, Shrewsbury, Tattenhall, Telford, West Cheshire and Wrexham.

Apologies were sent from Maldwyn, Denbigh, Dave Peters and Bob Frost
1. Minutes: The minutes of the Annual General Meeting held on Friday 28th May 2021 were confirmed as a true record. There were no matters arising.
2. Chairman's Report : Russell Godwin welcomed everyone to the 38th AGM of the Grand Prix Express ‘David Alun Williams’ North Wales Cross Country League and thanked everyone for attending.
He outlined that despite the challenges of Covid and the inevitable decrease in athletes taking part we also lost a race due to Storm Eva. However, he indicated that he was pleased that we managed to hold four senior & junior races, incorporating North Wales Championships. He thanked the hosting clubs who all did a great job and paid special thanks to Wrexham for hosting two races including the Championships! Thanks also to Dave Gough for his referee duties at all races and indeed all the marshals especially in some of the challenging winter weather. Their support is much appreciated. He also thanked Dave Peters for trialling the chip timing at the last race and pleased that this will now become the norm for all our races. 

He highlighted the excellent competition in both team and individual performances and gave congratulations to Shrewsbury AAC, the men’s team outright winners in Division One with Buckley AAC runners up and also awarded the Tudors Friendly Shield for combined winning teams. Surprisingly Eryri Harriers were relegated along with Meirionydd. Wrexham AC were Division 2 Champions and were promoted with 2nd placed Deeside AC.  In the women’s teams Oswestry Olympians were winners in Division One with runners up Denbigh Harriers. Division Two winners were Deeside AC and will be promoted along with runners up Telford AC.

He gave further congratulations to Elliot Smith-Ramusssen, Bangor Uni, Overall Men’s Champion and Emily Cowper-Coles Overall Women’s Champion, a newcomer to Oswestry Olympians and a great talent to watch for future racing. 

He also congratulated all of the category winners and placed athletes with so many names that have been competing for a number of years. A special mention to our super vet categories where there is healthy completion and especially all the V80 Men and in particular Roger Harrison-Jones. He was Overall Champion again and received from Welsh Athletics his Meritorious Award that we had the honour and privilege to present after the race at Oswestry. Roger is an inspiration to us all and a true gentleman. For the record Roger was the first ever winner of the league 1n 1958 and long may he continue. Congratulations also to Maureen Singleton V80 Ladies Champion also truly an inspiration to us all. 

3. Secretary's Report : The Secretary had circulated his report before the AGM and just highlighted a few key  including despite the reduction in number of clubs and athletes there was an increase in Under 17 runners. The Pyramid Junior League was taken over as Steve Livett retired and moved away and despite the challenges was well received by the clubs and youngsters. 

North Wales sent teams to both the Welsh Inter Regions, where the youngsters had great success and to the CAU Inter Counties. For the first time no coach was provided (due to Covid) but this didn’t appear to affect numbers taking part. However, there is a need to promote both events far more amongst senior athletes.
Finally the Secretary thanked Grand Prix Express (Russell Godwin and  Pyramid Consulting (Neil Edwards) for their continued support to the Leagues.

4. Elections
The following were elected for the year 2022/23: 

Russ Godwin (Chairman); Gareth Hughes (Vice Chairman); Bernie Jones (Secretary); Dave Gough (Referee).
5. Season 2021 – 2022 Review
Wrexham x 2 – straightforward course and no issues despite picking up first fixture at last minute.
Bangor – slightly amended from previous course due to the development of the gardens. Small issue with slower runners getting in way of quicker runners. Eryri to review.

Eirias Park – trialled again for junior league and despite atrocious weather worked well and can be used for senior fixture.

Oswestry – despite being wetter in places than previously, worked as well as ever. The removal of the fence also made a big difference.
6. Season 2022-2023 

Subject to confirmation from hosting clubs the following dates and venues were agreed for the 2022-2023 season:

Sat 1st October 2022


-
Treborth Track, Bangor LL57 2RQ
Sat 22nd October 2022


-
Dolerw Park, Newtown SY16 2NZ
Sat 26th November 2022

 
-
Whitford CH8 9AN
Sat 14th or 21st January 2023

-
Eirias Park, Colwyn Bay LL29 7SP

Sat 11th February 2023


-
Marches School, Oswestry SY11 2AP     

**Fixtures 1, 2, 4 & 5 will be senior and junior leagues. Fixture 3 will be a senior fixture only**
For individual standings in the senior league it will be the best 4 results from 5 fixtures, whilst for individual standings in the junior league it will be the best 3 from 4 fixtures. All clubs, Welsh or English, can enter the junior league. As a result the junior league will NOT include the North Wales Championships

The North Wales Cross Country Champs will be held at Ysgol Morgan Llwyd, Wrexham on Saturday 7th January 2023
Please note that the BMAF Cross Country International will take place in Dublin on 12th November and the Welsh Inter Regions Cross Country will take place on 19th November 2022.
7. Finance : the Secretary went through the income and expenditure over the past two years highlighting the reduction in costs due to only four fixtures rather than six and no coach costs for trips to Brecon and Loughborough. He also highlighted the reduction in grant from Welsh Athletics and the reduction in number of clubs. 
It was agreed that Helen MaCarthur would be approached to audit the accounts. If not Helen Blair agreed to do

8. Affiliation Fees: following a debate about the chip timing trial and the costs associated with introducing it, it was agreed that the Senior League fees for the season would increase to £85-00 per club. Clubs are asked to make payment BEFORE the start of the second fixture. Please can payment be made BACS payment as costs incur on any other form.. 
The costs for the junior league will be £50 for the four fixture season.

 The League will continue to meet all club hosting costs, including venue hire, porta loos and first aid.
9. Referees : Dave Gough and Bernie Jones have been appointed League Referees for the season 2022-2023.
10. Any Other Business :
(i) Start Times:

Junior League – 10-30am first race (usually Under 15 Boys)

Senior League – 1-00pm Women’s/Men 65+/Under 17 Men’s Race; 2pm. Senior Men/Men 35-60+
(ii) Chip Timing/Registration

It was agreed that chip timing would be used for the 2022/23 season. Dave Peters and Maldwyn Harriers will provide the system. The League will pay for numbers and make a small contribution towards travel costs for each fixture.

· All athletes will need to be registered a week BEFORE the first fixture for BOTH the JUNIOR and Senior Leagues

· Numbers, which will be used for the whole season, will be available before the first race in club wallets.

· Please ONLY register athletes that are likely to run in the league not every member of your club!

· Additional runners can be added during the season by contacting the secretary at least two days before event (so numbers can be sorted and the individual added to database).

· Athletes, via their clubs, will need to inform Secretary if they lose their number (at least two days before race) so that a replacement can be provided. Replacement numbers will cost £1.

11. Presentations :

Prior to the AGM presentations for both the Junior and Senior Leagues were made to club representatives. For those clubs not represented the Secretary will arrange for any trophies/medals to be distributed.
The Chair and Vice Chair also collaborated to surprise the Secretary by awarding him the Arthur Bebbington Award for 2021/22 for his endeavours for the league. 
